
Minutes from the Annual Meeting held on March 4, 2023, at the Spartanburg location of 
Golden Corral 

The meeting was called to order at 9:20 a.m. by Roy Atkinson 

Members Present: Roy Atkinson, Harry and Karen Thomas, Dennis Bromley, Sue Beck, Al and Laura 
Converse, Jim Munn, David and Karen Thomas, David and Grace Cordeau, Candace Phillips, Jim Graham, 
Terry and Susan Jones, Bill Kea, Larry Swinney, Jack and Anette Porter, Jim and Avis Allen, Keith 
Soderlund, Jak Crossley, Jerry and Brenda Azzara, Sam Maw, Amy, Frank Sanders, Mike Lackey and Mary 
Reed. 

Treasurer’s Report: Karen stated that we have $2,985.71 in a bank deposit account, $1,893.69 in our 
PayPal Account and $15 cash for the 50/50 “pot”.  We thanked Karen for the fine job that she did as the 
club Treasurer. Our new Treasurer will be Sue Beck. 

Thanks to Brenda Azzara for filing our club income tax return. 

Noggin and Natter: Next Noggin and Natter will be held on March 16th at the Green Olive, which was 
proposed by Mary Reed. 

New ideas for Noggin and Natter were discussed, one being to go to State Parks as there are 100 in SC. 
This would allow combining Noggin and Natter with a drive event. Another option discussed is to hold a 
lunch event.  

Great Scot Car Show: Sam Maw has everything under control. We are adding an option of paying a 
$2.98 fee when registering a car for the show which will allow a refund if the entrant later decides not to 
show their car and the club will still receive the registration fee. If 100 cars are registered, we will make 
$2,000.  

Sam was named chieftain of the Great Scot Car Show which in recognition of, he was given a new car, 
although about 3 inches long. 

We owe a special thank you to Sam Maw and Karen Thomas for auditing the books for the 2022 Great 
Scot Car Show. They were able to balance to the penny. 

Gifts: We made three charitable gifts at the end of last year from club funds. 

Member of the Year: Mary Reed received the member of the year award. 

New Officers: Mary Reed-Treasurer and Frank Sanders-Secretary 

Car Shows: On April 1st, Scottish Highland Games will be held at the Columbia Race Track which will 
include a British Car Show. 

Oyster Roast: Bill and Becky McCall are graciously holding an oyster roast for the club at their home 
near Tryon, NC on the second Saturday in April which is the 8th.  If you plan to attend, bring a chair and a 
side dish. 

50/50: The pot was $86 dollars so that the winner, Larry Swinney, received $43. 



Special Thanks: to Larry Diaz for all that he does for our club, including making the gift of the two MG 
prints to the club.  

The meeting adjourned at approximately 10:30. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by Frank Sanders 

 

 

 


